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Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 19, 2015
I. Call to Order
The meeting was called to order at 9:02 am.
II. Roll Call
Tim Anders, Shirley Griffiths, Jill Cooper, Erica Allbee, Chenin Dow, Adam Chant, Sharon Giannini, Justin Lane, Myrle McLernon, Valerie Orcutt, Bob Turner, Shandelyn Williams
III. Approval of Minutes
1. Approve the BLVD Association meeting minutes of February 19, 2015.
Myrle McLernon moved to approve the minutes.  Jill Cooper seconded the motion, which passes unanimously.
IV. New Business

1. Restaurant & Retail Summit

Tim Anders and Shirley Griffiths will work together to set the meeting agenda.  Various board members will be called upon to speak briefly at the summit, focusing on the keys to success in their own businesses.  Executive Director Kat Ladniak will work with Shirley Griffiths to set up a barbeque/meeting for interested board members at Panache in the coming weeks to discuss the summit and plan the agenda.
2. Budget 
The board discussed the usage of carryover funds from the 2014 fiscal year.  The total carryover is approximately $147,000.  An additional reserve account remains from the previous BID in the amount of approximately $12,000.
A number of options were discussed, including marketing opportunities; sponsorships; trash enclosures; GIS mapping; directory signage; improving parking lot lighting; and beautification efforts.  Board members were asked to research costs for the items they proposed.  The board voted on the two items below, which already had costs associated.

· Bob Turner presented the opportunity to sponsor the JetHawks luxury/skybox suites for a period of three years for a total of $45,000.  The suites will be branded as “The BLVD Luxury Suites,” and this sponsorship offers a number of cross-promotional opportunities that would be mutually beneficial for both the BLVD Association and JetHawks.  Examples may include having BLVD employees wear JetHawks jerseys on game days; establishing a shuttle to the stadium from the BLVD so fans can enjoy pre- and post-game food, drinks and activities; advertising on the back of JetHawks tickets; and more.  These terms will be negotiated between JetHawks and the BLVD Association.
Tim Anders moved to approve an expenditure of $45,000 for the proposed three-year sponsorship and appoint Bob Turner to negotiate the details with JetHawks.  Erica Allbee seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

· Kat Ladniak presented the opportunity to sponsor the Los Angeles County Air Show’s inaugural Friday night concert at the Antelope Valley Fairgrounds.  For $5,000, the BLVD would be listed as a sponsor on many of the event materials; allow BLVD businesses to purchase discounted space in the program; and potential additional opportunities to be negotiated.  Erica Allbee moved to approve an expenditure of $5,000 for this sponsorship.  Sharon Giannini seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

V. Reports & Updates
1. Clean & Safe Committee
Chair Myrle McLernon presented a status update.  Desert Haven provides reports as needed (typically on a weekly basis, sometimes as often as daily) to share recurring issues and items that need to be addressed by the City and/or BLVD businesses.  Pressure washing has become a major issue, and the committee would like to see a regular, predictable schedule to ensure the cleanliness of the sidewalk pavers.  Chenin Dow will discuss with the City’s maintenance manager to determine the current pressure washing schedule and what can be done.
Myrle and the committee members are working to implement the items approved in their 2015 budget, including bike racks and murals.  Additionally, they are looking into generating a GIS map of the downtown area to easily identify locations that need improvement.  

Vice Chair Erica Allbee shared that the committee is exploring changing security companies from Security Defenders to another previous bidder, OpSec, and will do so if the budget allows.  Security Defenders has had issues with reaction time from the Sheriff’s Station.  City Public Safety Manager Lee D’Errico is working to address this issue by establishing a direct line to the Watch Commander for the BLVD Patrol.
2. Marketing & Promotions Committee

Kat Ladniak offered an update on a number of current and future marketing opportunities.
· Kat is discussing future sponsorship opportunities with the Mojave Film Festival for 2016.  

· Kat is working to implement a special event in May.  Coordinated with Local Living, it aims to utilize the third-floor lounge space above Forge to present a special dinner and movie, with booth space for BLVD businesses similar to the setup at 2014’s Small Business Saturday event.  Further details and involvement opportunities forthcoming.

· Lancaster School District is setting up their second annual CREATE Festival, which showcases student art in a variety of media (static art, skits, musical performances, etc.).  They are looking to relocate the festival from its previous space south of the BLVD on Ehrlich during a farmers’ market in order to expand it.  The tentative date is May 14th.  
· The BLVD will be sponsoring one of the hospitality stations for Tehachapi’s GranFondo cycling event.  It is a prime station, with 90% of the racers expected to stop there.

· Kat is looking for opportunities to have a BLVD presence at non-downtown City events, such as the Poppy Festival.

· The Chamber of Commerce has asked if the BLVD Association would like to participate in the Shop Local Showcase at their annual Swap Meet.  Kat will attend this year’s event and evaluate the opportunity.

Erica Allbee also offered updates related to BLVD marketing and her own business:

· Erica/All About Fitness plans to sponsor a street festival focused on childhood obesity.  She has discussed this with Antelope Valley Partners for Health and is moving forward.  

· An electronic projection “billboard” firm approached Erica regarding the opportunity to utilize her large windows, which front on both the BLVD and Sierra Highway, as a billboard advertising opportunity.  Should the BLVD Association wish to use this space for advertising, she would be amenable to accommodating that.
3. Treasurer’s Report
Reports reflecting the Association’s current balance and recent expenditures were provided and reviewed.  As discussed earlier in the meeting, the Association has approximately $160,000 in unbudgeted funds, including both carryover funds from 2014 and contingency savings set aside under the previous BID board in a separate account.
4. City Update
Chenin Dow discussed the opportunity to enroll early in Lancaster Choice Energy, the City’s new energy service.  Through this service, the City will procure and sell energy for Lancaster residents and businesses, while Southern California Edison will continue to provide delivery and maintain the power lines.  Lancaster Choice Energy offers increased renewable energy at a lower rate than Southern California Edison.  Board members will receive an invitation and form to enroll early via mail.
VI. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 am.
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